Sacramento Youth Soccer League

Affiliated with: C.Y.C.A.N · U.S.Y.A · U.S.S.F. & F.I.F.A

P.O. Box 22185 Sacramento, California 95822



SYSL Board of Manager's Meeting Tuesday, June 13, 2006

CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting called to order at 7:32 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

All clubs represented except Dixon and Our Lady of Guadalupe.

VISITORS:

South Florin Board Members

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The following corrections noted to the May 9, 2006 meeting minutes: Visitor name spelled incorrectly; Peckinpaugh is the correct spelling.

FIRST VICE REPORT:

Sarah Najarro has nothing to report

HEAD COACH REPORT:

Steve Martinez reported that the "E" clinics have been completed in Woodland and Greenhaven. Fruitridge clinic to be held June 23rd and 24th is full. The Land Park clinic is still open and will be held July 14th and 15th. In addition the Dixon clinic is still open and is scheduled for August 4th and 5th.

There are three openings remaining for the "E-D" Clinic in Marysville. This clinic is being held at Marysville High School on July 14th, 16th, 22nd, and 23rd. To register, please visit the website at d6soccer.org. Keep in mind that applicants must hold their "F" license for one season prior to appying for the "E" license.

There will be a Goal-Keepers clinic in Greenhaven, August 25th and 26th.

HEAD REFEREE REPORT:

Don Spickelmeier reported that the Southgate clinic is complete and 27 participants passed the test. There were 17 who passed the test from the Woodland clinic. The Greenhaven clinic is on-going. Upcoming clinics will be in Land Park and Dixon; both will occur in August.

Once a person is certified they should get in touch with the clubs head referee and inform them of their certification as referees are needed.

A handout was provided regarding District 6 competitive referee fees. This is provided as a sample. Each club is responsible for determining the rate of pay.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Hope Anaya provided a copy of the Treasurer's report.

METRO REPORT:

Sarah Najarro reported the 61 teams applied for Metro. Not all payments have been submitted. Deadline for receipt of payment is this evening. Sacramento applications were improperly filled out, or incomplete. The Dixon applications reflected a team as "Boys", but should have reflected "Girls." All clubs are asked to thoroughly read and carefully complete the applications. These errors delay the process and make it difficult for SYSL to submit them.

Metro application process is as follows: Applications are collected, sent to the coordinator, seeding occurs, packets are sent back to the scheduler, then sent back to the teams. There are 467 team in District 6. The list of Metro teams will be provided next month.

Reminder that all Metro coaches must have a valid referee certification. There are no waivers for this requirement.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT:

Jennifer Neuner reported many clubs were late for the first exports on May 26th. Our Lady of Guadalupe has yet to report as they have just changed registrars. Initial export totals appear to be low. The next export date is June 23rd.

The next meeting is scheduled for June 20th at 7 p.m. at the Belle Cooledge library. The agenda will include Metro and Recreational registration and lamination of player passes. Each club will need to provide a date for laminating the player passes. Each club is responsible for providing volunteers and a location for the process.

Reminder that all Metro team registration must be submitted to the SYSL Registrar by July 7th. The checklist should be complete.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:

Nothing to report.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

Marlene Vega provided information regarding TOP SOCCER program for youth with disabilities. This program is geared toward providing hearing, sight and mobility impaired youth with an opportunity to participate in soccer. The district does have the resources for this program, but clubs will need to provide the coaches and fields.

Wednesday, June 13, 2006, a Detective from the Sacramento Police Department will conduct a meeting at Cherry Island regarding Megan's Law. Anyone interested in attending should let Marlene know.

COMMITTEE REPORT:

Nothing to report.

OLD BUSINESS:

Nothing to report.

NEW BUSINESS:

Greenhaven has received a request from the parents of a U-10 child to have the child remain on the same U-8 team as last season. The request has been submitted in writing. There are extenuating medical circumstances. It would be in the best interest of the child to remain down in age group. Land Park has also received a similar request for a child with Down Syndrome.

A written request from the parents, accompanied by a physician's letter should be submitted directly to Marlene Vega. All information will be kept confidential.

GOOD OF GAME:

Tami Cholger reported that three players selected to play on the state team are from SYSL. Ashley Mills out of Land Park is looking forward to playing on the Women's World Cup team in 2007.

Jennifer Neuner announced the her son was signed with the Sacramento Knights. He is 18 years old. He played his first game with them on Sunday and scored. He will be playing in the July 9th Sac United Fundraiser with the Sacramento Knights game against the San Jose Frogs. Tickets are \$10 and can be purchased from Jennifer.

ADJOURNMENT:

A motion to adjourn was made by Pete Peckinpaugh and seconded by John Gerald. Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.

NEXT MEETING:

Host Club: Parkway
Location: Florin History Center
Directions: Highway 99 South
Exit Florin Road East
Turn Right on Fletcher Farms (Past French)
Center will be on your Left.